Freedom of Information Act 2000
Re: funding from Sustrans
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

Q1. How much direct cash funding has your local authority received from Sustrans (and/or Sustrans Scotland) in the last three financial years? Please give a breakdown for each financial year up until April 6, 2021. Please state if Sustrans is managing funding from the national Government or a transport authority (or any other authority) over those three financial years (making clear whether that is separate to the “direct cash funding” in the first part of the question).

Answer:

No direct funding has been received from Sustrans by Leicester City Council in the last three financial years.
This letter therefore acts as a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

Q2a. How many staff have been “seconded” to your local authority by Sustrans/Sustrans Scotland in the last three financial years? If possible, please state the length of those secondments, the days per working week and whether those secondments are continuing to this day. 

Q2b. Can you give the cost the council contributed to such secondments for each financial year. If that is shared with Sustrans can you let me know how much Sustrans contributed (again, for each financial year)?
Q2c. Can you say what projects they have worked on for each financial year?
Q3. Have any Sustrans/Sustrans Scotland employees who were seconded to the council then been subsequently employed full time by your local authority in the last three financial years? How many for each financial year? If possible, can you say what role (if any) they have taken?

In respect of Qs 2a, b, c and 3, no Sustrans staff have been ‘seconded’ to Leicester City Council in the last three years.  
Sustrans were awarded a contract in 2017 to deliver work in schools and workplaces in Leicester.  The contract was awarded through an open tender process.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
